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Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

Submissions Welcome! 

Do you have any funny stories,  

e-mails, or photos to share with our 

members? 

Please e-mail your police-related 

submissions to 

susannawhitten45@gmail.com 

Submissions are due 1st Saturday 

day of each month. 

Congratulations to the 

2016 Presidential Volunteer Award Recipients 

Bronze Award Recipients 

Lou Baum  172   Ken Olmstead  147 

Leah Benoit  118  Betty Overstreet 115 

Roy Deering  100  Jud park  201 

J.R. Goad  172  David Shanahan 230 

Ruben Hernandez 160  Chris Shanahan 125 

Sandy Jones  204  Barney Snitz  223 

Jerrie Keller  155  Susan Vest  113 

Sue Kosec  115  Helen Voss  131 

John Luna  239  Julie Watkins  100 

Dana Nuber  132  Susanna Whitten 100 

Silver Award Recipients 

Victor Gaut  254  James Knighton 316 

Betty Priddy  289  Pete Jones  413 

Joyce Maxwell 316 

Gold Award Recipients 

Eric Bessemer  607  Tom Salmi  659 

Faye Stinneford 500  Don Martin  1069 

National Lifetime Call to Service Award 

Euless Citizens Police Academy           

Alumni Association 
There is a lot of behind-the-scenes work that goes into the 

preparation of the awards ceremony.  A huge THANK YOU 

goes to Lou Baum for organizing this event.   
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From the Desk of Chief Mike Brown 
 

Spring has sprung as they say! The weather is great, as it usually is this time of year, but 

unpredictable. The lesson to learn from this is to always be prepared. I know that we 

here at the Police Department pay very close attention to the weather and have our 

Emergency Management Coordinator monitoring the weather whenever there’s a     

potential for extreme weather events. With the retirements of Lt. Joe Kraft and Sr. Corp. 

Joe Hoerth we needed to find a new Emergency Management Coordinator. We didn’t 

have to look very far. Suzanne Hendrickson, who for years has been the Recreation 

Manager for the Parks and Community Services, has joined us here and is fitting into her 

new role at the police department quite nicely. We are very fortunate to get Suzanne to 

come to the Emergency Management Office. She has hit the ground running and has 

already become a vital member of the department. If you get a chance, stop in and see 

her and welcome her to the department. She is AWESOME!!!!!! 

 

We said goodbye to Lieutenant Troy Remington last month. Troy spent over 30 years with the Euless Police Department 

and has left a tremendous legacy. Troy was our firearms instructor, and was a motivating factor in keeping the                

department trained and equipped with the latest officer safety practices, techniques and equipment. Every member of 

this department owes a real debt of gratitude to Troy and his 30 year mission to keep Euless Police Officers as safe as they 

possibly could be. He was a great taskmaster. He left nothing to chance and was a true part of the foundation of this     

department. He will be greatly missed and his passion for training will live on in the officers he mentored and led.  

 

Our Honor Guard, along with Officers Mike Sarro, Ed Petrowski, and Mo Karim, accompanied David Hofer’s wife, Marta, 

his mother, father, and sister to Austin for the Texas Peace Officer’s Memorial Services. David’s mother and father were 

called on to light the memorial candle at the candle light service. This service was held at the Texas Peace Officer’s        

Memorial located on the capitol grounds. If you ever get a chance to visit this very moving tribute to the Texas Peace    

Officers, who have been killed in the line of duty, please take the time to look for the names of the two Euless Police     

Officers who are inscribed on that wall; Michael Ray Williamson, November 28, 1982 and David S. Hofer, March 1, 2016. 

This lasting tribute to the fallen Peace Officers of Texas will remind you of the sacrifices that have been made on all of our 

behalf’s by these brave men and women.  

 

That same group will be headed to Washington D.C. in a few days for the dedication services at the National Peace        

Officer’s Memorial. As a department, we felt that our presence was needed at this event. Michael Williamson’s name is 

already on that wall and David Hofer’s name is being added this year for his heroic actions in the park on March 1, 2016. 

Officers Mike Sarro and Ed Petrowski were recognized as Officers of the Month in August by the National Peace Officer’s 

Memorial Association. There will be several days of events honoring the fallen officers from across the country. I expect 

this to be a very emotional and inspiring week, where the survivors of our fallen brothers and sisters will be able to come 

together and share their experiences. I know that Mike and Ed will be recognized at a luncheon that will be held in honor 

of those officers who were recognized for their bravery and sacrifice. 

 

If you have time this month, stop in and see us. There are some new faces in the house. There are a few people who have 

changed assignments and are in new offices learning new ways to serve the citizens of Euless. This is an exciting time for 

us as we look forward to the summer, our youth camps and our new community outreach programs. Come be a part of 

the great things we are doing!! 

 

Thanks again for all you do for us!! 

 

Your Servant 

Mike 
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EPD Liaison — Senior Corporal Rocky Fimbres 

Hello ECPAAA family, 

The month of April was an extremely busy month for the Community Services      

Division and all the volunteer help was greatly appreciated.  Arbor Daze event went 

very well and the rains and thunderstorms managed to stay away.  I want to give a 

special thanks to our newest Emergency Management Coordinator, Suzanne      

Hendrickson, who was providing continuous updates with the weather conditions.  

It appeared that all the citizens of Euless were having a great time and enjoying the 

vendor foods.  I also want to thank the ladies of ECPAAA who came and endured the 

hot sun with us at our community trailer to hand out special event fliers. 

The Euless Police Department has been teaching the HEB Law Enforcement Program 

students about felony traffic stops and other aspects of police work. The program is offered to Trinity and L.D. Bell high 

school students who are interested in a possible law enforcement career.  I have spoken numerous times with the         

program coordinator and he has been extremely impressed with the quality of officers that are selected to teach the    

program.  All the interactions have been positive and the students and instructors are really engaged in the topics. 

The Citizen’s Police Academy class #33 is about to graduate and Senior Officer Chris White is the academy coordinator.  

The academy is a 12-week program, where Euless citizens are taught the different aspects of law enforcement and        

instructors from every police division teach each course.  The academy class attended the DFW Airport outdoor gun range 

and got to train with different types of firearms.  Our Euless firearms instructors provided training and safety tips to the 

students in the class.  We always have a great turnout and everyone makes new and lasting friendships. 

Once again, I want to give a special thanks to all the volunteers that attended Arbor Daze and I am sure I was not the only 

one that came home with a sunburn.  Thank you all for coming out and supporting the City of Euless family events.   Keep 

up the GREAT WORK! 

Lastly, I want to give big CONGRATULATIONS to our re-elected City Council members, Mayor Linda Martin, Jeremy     

Tompkins, and Linda Eilenfeldt.  I know the City of Euless will continue to be a better place with their ongoing support. 

 

Respectfully, 

Rocky 

WE GIVE THANKS TO ALL OUR MOTHERS, GRANDMOTHERS,                 

GREAT-GRANDMOTHERS, AUNTS, SISTERS, GUARDIANS AND 

FRIENDS WHO HAVE CARED AND NURTURED US LIKE ONLY A 

MOTHER WOULD. MAY WE  REMEMBER THEM AND MAY GOD 

BLESS THEM.  
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From the President — Julie Watkins 
 
This has already been a very busy and emotional month in just the first few days. I was not able to  attend the 

Fallen Officers Ceremony in Austin, but saw all the videos on Facebook.  Wow, Euless was so well represented 

and it was a very touching ceremony.  I can only imagine what it was like to be there in person honoring David 

Hofer and his family.  Thanks to all that took pictures and videos.  The Honor Guard and  members of the Hofer 

family will be traveling to Washington, DC this month for the National Ceremony.  We wish them all safe travels 

and we are looking forward to the pictures and videos from that trip also. 

The week of May 15
th

 is Police Appreciation Week and we are planning the “goodie bags” for all the sworn     

Officers.  They always love the extra special surprise that that find in their lockers that week from the ECPAAA.  

The Committee will be assembling the bags but I encourage each one of you to find a special way to show your 

appreciation to our wonderful men and women in blue.  Baking, a note, an extra hug – these are all  appreciated.   

The Presidential Awards ceremony was held at City Hall on April 24th. To qualify for the President Service awards you must serve a            

minimum of 100 hours for Bronze, 250 for Silver and 500 for Gold.  These hours are also combine with the volunteer hours served to the 

Euless Fire Department.  To qualify for the “Call to Service Lifetime Award”, you must serve at least 4,000 hours over your lifetime.  We have 

nine in our Organization that have received this award.  They are Eric Bessemer, J.R. Goad, Don Martin, Al Simmenroth, Leon Hogg, Mary Lib 

Saleh, Faye Stinneford, Vicki Baum and Lou Baum.  This award is usually awarded to individuals but this year our Organization also received 

the Gold Call to Service Lifetime Award for serving over 5,000 hours for 15 continuous years!!  I was so honored to receive my first bronze pin.  

I guess I learned my lesson about writing down my hours!  I have never really cared to keep track but, I realized, that evening, just how very 

important it is to record those hours. This is a tremendous honor and very prestigious.  It is amazing the hours our Alumni serve.                 

Congratulations to all who achieved their goals .  It gives us all something to strive for. 

Thanks to all who have been collecting plates and gift cards for the Dine and Dash.  Keep ‘em coming!!   I attended the final class of the     

current Euless Citizens Police Academy class # 33 and invited them to join our Organization.  Great group of people and I think most are    

interested in joining.  If you see new faces, welcome them and make them feel at home in our “family”. Hope to see you at the meeting on 

May 16
th

.  This month we will just have a general meeting and next month will have a speaker from the District Attorney’s office.   Thanks for 

all you do!        Julie  

EULESS CITIZENS POLICE ACADEMY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 

Executive Board Meeting Minutes – April 18, 2017 

Attendees: Julie Watkins, Leah Benoit, Jerri Balkon, Susanna Whitten, Lou Baum, Dana Nuber 

Julie brought the meeting to order at 6:21 pm. 

Lou filled in for J.R. with the pledge and prayer because he was not able to attend this meeting.  Julie said an anonymous donor is giving $40.00 gift 

cards for the BBQ Dine n Dash.  Another anonymous donor is giving money to the ECPAAA for Food during meetings and would like Eric Brunstad to 

head up the Food Committee.  Susanna talked to Eric to see if he would be willing to do so and he said yes.  Julie will propose the plan during the 

General Meeting for a vote.  Susanna updated and continues to work on the ECPAAA volunteer sign-up sheets.  She will get more people to sign-up 

during the General Meeting.   What are the guidelines of the Bereavement Committee?  Julie and Leah discussed and Julie will get with Betty to fill 

her in.  Next event is Police Appreciation Week proposed for May 15
th

.  Julie will firm up the date and let everyone know.  There is no word about the 

Honor Guard and vehicle help.  Julie wants us to ask members at the General Meeting for deserts and drinks for the Presidential Award Presentation 

on Monday, April 24
th

.  Julie will pass around sign-up sheets for anyone interested in buying Hofer  T-shirts.  It will take 1 month to get them.  

Susanna mentioned a typo on the Treasurer’s report of 1 cent for savings interest.  She will bring it up at the General Meeting.  Julie asked what the 

status was for Arbor Daze.  We need more volunteers to man the table, which will be next to the Police Department trailer and display.  Julie will ask 

people to sign-up on the volunteer sheets.  Leah reported that we made $476.53 for CRUD.  Dana said that there are still a lot of  people that have 

not paid dues.  She will mention it again at the General Meeting.  

Meeting was adjourned at 6:48 pm with a motion from Leah and was seconded by Susanna 
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CPAANT Liaison — Leah Benoit  -  May 2017 
    

The meeting was held at the Roanoke Community Center on May 6
th

 and there were approximately 40 

people in attendance representing 15 cities.  The speaker was Paul Lake, Founder and Executive Director 

of Search One Rescue Team.  Paul actually spoke to the Euless CPAAA a few years ago.  He started off 

asking what is the average walking speed of an adult to figure out how far a missing person can 

travel.  The answer is 2 miles per hour with a travel distance of a 4 mile radius.  Based on the direction a 

person can travel, which is 360 degrees – North, South, East, West and all the possibilities in-between, 

and using the formula of Area = 3.14 X Radius
2
, within 1 hour a 12.58 square mile area would be the area 

that would have to be searched for the person, 2 hours 50.24 square miles.  This was an example of what they face when they are 

called out to help with a search. 

  

The Search One Rescue Team have been in operation for 34 years and consists of 30 active members and 17 dogs, with a mixture of 

German Shepherds, Labradors, Golden Retrievers and Blood Hounds.  They have served 150 agencies, based out of DFW Airport and 

91% of their calls (average 6 per month) are within the 150 mile radius they cover around the DFW Airport.  They train every Sunday 

for 4 hours and attend a monthly meeting.  To date, they have lost 22 dogs and 1 team member.  To become a team member, there is 

a thorough application and screening process which includes a background check.  There is 6 months basic training, which at that time 

you earn a flanker certification.  To become a K9 handler, there is an additional 18 months of training and certification.  There is also 

an annual physical assessment, which is a 5 mile cross country walk wearing 25 pounds of gear in your search boots. 

  

The main types of searches and percent of calls related the team performs are rural (18%), wilderness (3%), urban (42%), human    

remains detection (8%), light disasters (2%) and the other 27% are various other types of calls.  The summer months are their         

busiest.  A few basic K9 facts: dogs can detect 10,000 different odors; detect airborne rafts or skin cells sloughing off a person; they 

use scent patterns the way humans use visual images; and they can detect a single molecule of scent and can discriminate between 

minute amounts of scents.  When trailing a person, a blood hound is usually used.  They work on a lead and use a scent article from 

the missing person and pretty much have their nose to the ground while trailing.  For air scent searches, the dog works off a lead and 

can detect any scent not in his pack, which consists of the handler, the dog and the flanker.  The dog will bark or perform a re-find to 

indicate the find.  For human remains detection both buried in land or submerged in water, the dogs are trained in all ranges of      

decomposition.  The dogs work for a reward and are not affected by death.  For light disaster searches, the dog works off lead and will 

bark when they find something.  They are adapted to work in high stress, high risk environments. 

  

At the end of the presentation, Paul brought in his dog Blade, a female black German Shepherd.  Their funds come from $10 a month 

dues from the team members and public contributions.  For more information on Search One Rescue Team, you can visit their website 

at www.searchone.org.  For more  information on CPAANT, visit the website at www.cpaant.org. 

 

   

April Volunteer Hours Comparison by Lou Baum 

Month  of April 

2016 — 657 Hours 

2017 — 464 Hours 

( -193 hours ) 

Year to Date 

2016 — 2502 Hours 

2017 — 1760 Hours 

( -742 hours ) -10% for the year 

Thanks for the time in April. Arbor Daze was a bit short of hours this year, weather looked bad to start, but turned 

out a pretty nice day.  Always appreciate the time you have to serve our servants.  Have a safe May and until next 

time find the time to help someone less fortunate than us.  Lou 
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Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association  

General Membership Meeting  - April 18, 2017 
 

Attendees: Kathy Ames, Jerri Balkon, Lou Baum, Leah Benoit, Brenda Brown, Rusty Brown, Donna Cohen, Stephan Cohen, 

Diane Deering, Roy Deering, John Deithloff, Cathy Galloway, Paul Haberer, Loren Johnson, Don Martin, Linda Martin, Joyce            

Maxwell, Anniece McKanna, Yolanda Morgan, Jean Nuber, Dana Nuber, Betty Overstreet, Betty Priddy, Judy Rick, Thomas Salmi, 

Barney Snitz, Faye Stinneford, Jeremy Tompkins, Peggy Vandiver, Julie Watkins, Susanna Whitten, Nancy Zehelski, Rocky Fimbres 

Julie brought the meeting to order at 7:04 pm 

J.R. was at a funeral so Lou did the pledge, prayer and allegiance.  Julie opened by wishing everyone a happy tax day.  Last month’s 

meeting minutes were approved by a motion from Faye and was seconded by Betty Overstreet.  Corrections on the Treasurer’s    

report were approved with a motion from Paul Haberer and seconded by Diana Deering. 

April Meeting Speaker  -  Sr. Corporal Rocky Fimbres — Refresher on CHL/LTC Do’s and Don’ts. 

In 2015 open carry was passed in the State of Texas but not a lot of people do it.  Rocky prefers to be concealed himself.  There are 2 

types in Texas. Constitutional open carry = long guns and Legislative carry = hand guns.  Open carry must be in a waist or shoulder 

holster to be legal.  It is legal to have a gun in a vehicle.  It should be away from arms length.  What should citizens do if they see 

someone carrying openly?  Do nothing unless the person is causing a disturbance.  Can a Police Officer arrest and disarm a person 

who is legally carrying a long gun in public.  No, there must be probable cause to act under the Peace Officer Authority, for example, 

if there is a safety issue, if it is being used in a threaten manner or the person is displaying unstable behavior.  First, do not confront 

the person and second seek safety.  A person cannot carry a licensed gun into an establishment whose service is 51% alcohol, in a 

court, schools, polling places, racetracks, airports and anywhere there is a 30.6 CHL sign, or a 30.7 LTC sign.  Anyone can get a sign for 

their business.  It must be written verbatim and in English and Spanish.  To get and LTC license you only have to attend a 4 hour class 

and qualify 1 time.  Know your weapon.  It is best to practice 1-2 times a month.  CHL/LTC acceptance varies from State to State so do 

some research before you travel.  Rocky recommends that if you have guns in your home buy a safe to keep them in, because       

ultimately you are responsible for anything that happens with a gun in your home. 

Lou update everyone on the Brick Fundraiser.  So far we have raised $750 in brick sales.  Lou encouraged everyone to feel free to buy 

one.  He also reminded the members about the Presidential Award Presentation.  It will be casual dress.  Sharon Wilson, of the     

Tarrant County Criminal District  Attorney’s office will be the speaker.  He encouraged everyone to come out and support this event.  

There will be a special award given out, but you must come to find out what it’s going to be.  Please bring snacks and drinks.  Leah 

reported that CRUD brought in $476.53 for ECPAAA.  Julie told the members that a sign-up sheet was available to order a Hofer shirt.  

The cost is $13.00 and to make checks payable to ECPAAA.  Susanna updated the members on the Volunteer Sign-up Sheets and pass 

out the updated ones.  She encouraged everyone to sign-up for a committee, task or job.  There are lots of openings that need      

volunteers.  Julie mentioned that Police Appreciation Week was coming up in May and if anyone had ideas to let her know asap    

because it is coming up quickly.  Julie said the Euless American Legion is an organization that is often times overlooked.  If you can 

use their services for anything please give them a call.  They want to be involved.  Julie said during Arbor Daze the sky tower will be 

there.  We are setting up a table next to the Euless Police Department.  We need volunteers to help from 10 am to 9 pm.  Dana said 

she was collecting plates and gift cards from $5 - $25 for the ECPAAA BBQ Dine n Dash.  The plates that are no more than 8 inches 

work the best.  Faye encouraged people to consider taking the Rape Defense Class taught by James at the Euless Police Department.  

The class is one month long and is on Wednesday’s from 7-9/10 p.m.  E-mail Keller@eulesstx.gov if you are interested.  Julie led the 

members in a Happy Birthday song to all the April Birthday recipients. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:23 p.m. with a motion from Judy Rick and seconded by John Deithloff. 



 

May & June Upcoming Events 
May 10 — Amateur Radio Euless — 7 pm,  Euless Police Dept. 

1102 W. Euless Blvd. 

 

May 14 — Mother’s Day Brunch — 10:30 am to 1:30 pm           

Raven’s Grille, 1400 Texas Star Parkway 

 

May 16—ECPAAA Executive Board Meeting 6:15 pm 

ECPAAA General Meeting 7 pm, Euless Police Dept. 1102 W. 

Euless Blvd. 

 

May 16—ECPAAA Police Appreciation Week Committee        

Meeting, 8:15 pm, after General Meeting, Euless Police Dept. 

 

May 20 — Movie In The Park — ”Moana”  8 pm  The Leon Hogg 

Amphitheatre, 1951 Bear Creek Parkway. 

 

May 23 — City Council Meeting, 7 pm — Euless City Hall,       

201 N. Ector Drive. 
 

May 24 — ECPAAA BBQ Dinner Committee Meeting — 6:30 pm, 

ECPAAA Meeting Room, 1102 W. Euless Blvd. 

 

May 29 — City Holiday — Memorial Day 

 

June 9 — Season of Sounds — Fin City — a Jimmy Buffett       

Tribute Band, 7 pm —8 pm, Texas Star Pavilion, 1400 Texas  

Star Parkway. 

 

June 13 — City Council Meeting, 7 pm — Euless City Hall, 

201 N. Ector Drive. 

 

June 14— Amateur Radio Euless — 7 pm,  Euless Police Dept. 

1102 W. Euless Blvd. 

 

June 15 — Town Hall Meeting, 7 pm — 9 pm, Euless City Hall,  

201 N. Ector Drive. 

 

“Save the Date”  -     Saturday, September 16th 

ECPAAA BBQ Dinner, Mini Live Auction and Dine ‘N Dash event 

for 2017.  Please start collecting plates and gift certificates.  

April 2017 Volunteer Hours 
Arbor Daze Festival – 38 Hours  

 

CID Clerical – 21.25 Hours  

 

Citizens On Patrol – 74 Hours  

 

COP Car – 71 Hours  

 

COP Sky Tower – 3 Hours  

 

Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 9 Crime  

 

Victims Assistance Program – 4 Hours  

 

CRUD – 36.25 Hours  

 

Euless Radio Club – 28 Hours  

 

Jail – 5.25 Hours  

 

Meetings – 58 Hours Includes the following:  

 CPAANT Meeting – 4 Hours  

 ECPAAA Board & General Meeting – 54 Hours  

 

Miscellaneous – 126.25 Hours  

 

Speed Trailer – 0 Hours Training – 0 Hours  

 

Vehicle Maintenance – 69 Hours  

 

Watering of Plants – 4 Hours  

 
Total – 464 Hours  
 
********************************************** 
April National Value of Volunteer Time - $10,704.48  

April Texas Value of Volunteer Time - $11,442.24  

2017 YTD National Value of Volunteer Time - $40,608.97  

2017 YTD Texas Value of Volunteer Time - $43,407.77 

**********************************************         

32 Alumni Members Present at April Meeting   
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Happy Birthday ECPAAA Members 

 
Mary Lib Saleh 5/4  Brenda Brown 5/9  Parveen Kabani 5/20 
Tom Williams  5/6  Barney Snitz  5/19  John Koren  5/27 
Kristi Wynne  5/8 
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ECPAAA April 2017 Treasurer's Report 

  INCOME Carry Over April YTD Income Annual Budget Over/Under Budget 

  12/31/15 Balance in Checking $24,683.18         

    Afghan Fundraiser     $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 

    Back the Blue Fundraiser     $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 

    BBQ Dinner/Silent Auction   $1,200.00 $1,200.00 $10,000.00 -$8,800.00 

    Brick Sales   $765.00 $765.00 $300.00 $465.00 

    CRUD Day   $476.53 $476.53 $1,100.00 -$623.47 

    Donations/Outside Income     $204.00 $500.00 -$296.00 

    Fundraisers     $15.78 $200.00 -$184.22 

    Grocery Care Cards     $19.67 $25.00 -$5.33 

    Membership Dues   $440.00 $1,300.00 $2,000.00 -$700.00 

    Member Merchandise   $110.00 $180.00 $250.00 -$70.00 

    Recycle (Cans, Cartridges & Electronics)     $0.00 $50.00 -$50.00 

    Warrant Roundup     $587.50 $600.00 -$12.50 

    Funds Used to Cover Major Projects     $0.00 $13,310.00 -$13,310.00 

  Total Income   $2,991.53 $4.748.48 $28,335.00 -$23,586.52 

Total $24,683.18 $29,431.66 $29,431.66     

  EXPENSES Carry Over April YTD Expenses Annual Budget Over/Under Budget 

   9-1-1 Day     $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00 

   Audit - Treasurer's Records     $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00 

   Back the Blue Fundraiser     $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 

   BBQ Silent Auction     $0.00 $8,000.00 -$8,000.00 

   Bricks     $0.00 $300.00 -$300.00 

   Checking Account Expenses     $0.00 $30.00 -$30.00 

   CPAANT Dues     $0.00 $25.00 -$25.00 

   Fundraisers     $0.00 $250.00 -$250.00 

   Expenses Not Categorized     $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00 

   Honorarium Awards and Gifts     $0.00 $50.00 -$50.00 

   Member Merchandise Items     $0.00 $150.00 -$150.00 

   Memorials and Gifts     $66.22 $200.00 -$133.78 

   Office Supplies   $64.99 $150.33 $500.00 -$349.67 

   PALS Summer Camp     $0.00 $1,200.00 -$1,200.00 

   Police Appreciation Week     $0.00 $1,000.00 -$1,000.00 

   Police Chief Wish Projects     $1,695.00 $3,255.00 -$1,560.00 

   Police Honor Guard     $10,000.00 $10,000.00 $0.00 

   Police Officer Christmas Meals     $0.00 $450.00 -$450.00 

   President Awards     $227.29 $200.00 $27.29 

   Social Events     $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00 

   TCPAAA Convention     $0.00 $125.00 -$125.00 

   Water by the Gallon   $252.00 $490.00 $800.00 -$310.00 

  Total Expenses   $316.99 $12.628.84 $28.335.00 -$15,706.16 

 Money Transferred to Savings     $0.00 Note:  $649.25 of Outside Donations is        

ear-marked for RAD Equipment.  $1,200   

BBQ Donation slated for Gift Cards for Dine 

N Dash.                  

 Money Transferred from Savings     $0.00 

  Funds Available in Checking     $16,802.82 

  SAVINGS ACCOUNT       

   Major Projects/Future Projects $11,842.82   $11,842.82   

   Interest from Savings Account   $0.09 $0.38   

   Savings Deposit     $0.00   

   Savings Withdrawal     $0.00   

  Funds Available in Savings     $11,843.20   

  Total ECPAAA Funds     $28,646.02   


